

CITY OF SAN ANTONIO OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL CITY OF SAN ANTONIO CITY CLERK COUNCIL CONSIDERATION REQUEST

2015 APR -2 PM 2: 59

TO:

Mayor and City Council

FROM:

Councilman Ron Nirenberg, District 8

COPIES TO:

Sheryl Sculley, City Manager; Leticia Vacek, City Clerk; Edward Benavides, Chief

of Staff; Chris Callanen, Assistant to the City Council; Martha G. Sepeda, Acting City Attorney; John Peterek, Senior Management Analyst

SUBJECT:

Standing Council Committee Regarding Municipal Courts

DATE:

April 2, 2015

Issue Proposed for Consideration

I ask for your support for the inclusion of the following item on the agenda of the earliest available meeting of the Governance Committee:

Discussion of the establishment of a standing City Council committee charged with providing oversight of the San Antonio Municipal Court system.

Brief Background

The Municipal Court system is one of the most intensive resident-interfacing departments in the City of San Antonio with judicial jurisdiction over traffic violations, animal care services, and code enforcement. City Council and the Municipal Court system must respect the separation of legislative and judicial powers. However, City Council should exercise its power to oversee the management and conduct of the Municipal Court system.

At various times in the past, City Council has established standing and ad hoc committees to oversee judicial selection and court management. At the March 25, 2015 Governance Committee meeting, Council members and present Municipal Court judges, including Presiding Judge Bull, welcomed such an active and consistent Council role moving forward.

Submitted for Council consideration

by:

Councilman Ron Nirenberg, District 8

Supporting Councilmember's Signatures (4 only) 1.	District No.
2. al 4. asta	2
3. Why Millyh	
4.	9
	1